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MINI NEWSLETTER 

 

1. Graduation / Xmas Night  – A reminder that the Xmas / Graduation night will begin at 7pm tomorrow night and conclude at 

around 8pm. If families are intending to attend the informal BBQ contact the school ASAP for catering purposes. The BBQ will 

begin at about 6.20pm. A reminder about the envelope information that went home with the newsletter last week as well.  

2. Attendance Awards  – Congratulations to all of the students who received attendance awards at assembly today for 95% 

attendance for Term 4, Semester 2 and for the whole 2014 school year. This is a huge achievement for all of these children and 

it is great to see all of these students maximising their learning potential at school.  

3. Emergency Alert System  – All families were informed of this alert system via Tiqbiz on the weekend. This is recommended 

reading for the whole school community.  

4. Morning Tea (First Day Back)  – A morning tea will be held on Thursday, 29th January 2015 to welcome new and existing 

families into the new school year. This will be held in the new school kitchen straight after assembly from about 9.15am to 10am. 

Could families bring a plate to share if possible and tea and coffee will be provided. 

5. Shirt Signings (Grade 6)  – Notes for these for Grade 6 students need to be in before Friday. Written permission must be 

received for this to take place at school.  

6. Class Parties  – Most classes are having some sort of break up this week on Wednesday. Please see Tiqbiz or contact class 

teachers in regard to this. 

7. Bus Meeting  – Special thanks to all of the families who attended this meeting last Thursday. I would appreciate some 

feedback if possible – see Tiqbiz. Each family using the bus in the morning and afternoon will receive an envelope with details of 

the bus use for 2015 in mid January.  

8. Kris Kringle (Grade 5/6)  – All gifts need to be in Thursday so that they can be handed out on this day at 2pm. 

9. Thanks  – Thanks to Bernie O’Brien for the extensive work he has again completed around the school last week. Your support 

and assistance is greatly appreciated. Also a big thank you to Nev Montgomery for helping us get the Aussie Flag down. We look 

forward to getting a new one up ASAP. 

10. OSH Care – is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week as per usual. Teachers in charge for these days are 

Mrs Haberfield, Mr Brodie and then Mrs Wallace. OSH Care will resume on the first day back next year for students – 

Thursday 29th January. 

11. Pizza M&C – Munch N Crunch Orders for the last day of school are due tomorrow. These went home with last week’s 

newsletter.  

12. Lunch Orders – Thursday will be the last Lunch Order day for the year. All lunch orders will need to be at school by 

Wednesday as per normal. The first Lunch Order day for 2015 will be on Thursday 5th February. .  

13. Reports – These went home in sealed envelopes today for all families. If any parents would like to see any teachers in 

regard to these contact the school ASAP.  

14. Term 4 Dismissal / 2015 – Term 4 finishes on Friday 19th December, with students being dismissed at 2.25pm as per 

normal. All students will resume school on Thursday 29th January. Students in Foundation will have every Wednesday off in 

February as they get accustomed to the normal routines of school life.   

15. Music Lessons – Cliff Doorncamp will be conducting both guitar and keyboard lessons at the school again in 2015. Lessons 

are held each Monday with individual lessons lasting 20 minutes. The cost of the lessons is $17 per session (payable at time of 

lesson). For more information, please contact Cliff on 5828 6395 or 0474 769 963. 

 

      

Merry Christmas Everyone / Happy Holidays 

David Brodie (Teaching Principal) 

See you all tomorrow night 

BBQ begins at 6.20pm 

Xmas / Graduation Night begins at 7pm 
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